## Whinfield Residents Association Wednesday 16th April 2014 6.30pm (Oban Court)

- · Welcome and Apologies
- Apologies: from Councillor Hutchinson, Councillor Wallis
- Attendees: E Shepherd, A Rudkin, R Adams, Cllr Nutt, Cllr A Scott, K Fridd, G Williams

## Minutes from meeting 19th February 2014

- Speeding vehicles This is being looked into update to issued at next meeting, it was also suggested by E Shepherd that she would write a letter to Ron Hogg re mobile phone use.
- Parking at Schools, this was flagged by Cllr Mckewan at Springfield school due to
  inconsiderate parents parking and obstructing residents, it was also brought to ligh
  by Cllr Tom Nutt about the parking behaviour of parents at Whinfield School,
  Councillor Nutt is going to arrange a meeting with all schools and legal department
  of Town hall and ask for a list of do's and don'ts for other parts of the town that ha\
  obstructions.
- It was agreed that the new lanes in Asda Car Park are not ideal and that there shoul be a (Pedestrian walkway) apparently there was one but it was closed off due to Health and safety. WRA to arrange a meeting to discuss this problem.
- Reason and notification is not being given for non attendance especially by some council members.
- Parking for Doctors Surgery a lot of people were parking both sides of Sparrowhall
  Drive making it dangerous for pedestrians crossing also some people parking at the
  bus stop. This is under review and is being dealt with by the Highways department,
  new yellow lines to be drawn at a later date.
- Muscar House farm the proposed development of Housing if you have any issues please contact Councillor Tom Nutt.
- Next Meeting and venue.